Dear Senators,

I am disgusted at the way the current government is tinkering with the public service and military superannuation schemes. The government has defaulted on our true entitlements by increasing the superannuation through the shift in CPI rather than full indexation as enjoyed by Parliamentarians, Aged pensioners and everyone else in this country.

I also object to the proposed board having three trade union members who would not have a clue about the military superannuation scheme. The members who would be nominated by the Finance Minister will only serve as 'lackies' to the government cause. I believe we will never receive a fair hearing in this case.

Additionally, I believe that the proposed merger is not in the best interests of veterans (due to the specific and complex conditions of service), ex-service members and the broader Australian community.

Please give us our true entitlements. That's all we ask.

Yours Truly,

Brian Langridge